The Corporation of the City of Port Colborne
By-law No.
Being a by-law to appoint a Building Inspector
Whereas Section 3(2) of The Building Code Act, 1992, S.0O. 1992, c.23
(the Act) provides that the council of each municipality shall appoint a Chief
Building Official and such inspectors as are necessary for the enforcement of the

Act in the areas in which the municipality has jurisdiction; and

Now therefore the Council of The Corporation of the City of Port Colborne
enacts as follows:

1. That Jacob Roy be appointed as a Building Inspector for the City of Port
Colborne;

2. That this by-law shall be repealed on the date that the appointee ceases to
be an employee of the City of Port Colborne;

3. That By-law 6966/04/22, Being a by-law to appoint a Building Inspector be
repealed; and

4.  This by-law shall come into force and take effect on the date of passing.

Enacted and passed this 14th day of March, 2023.

William C. Steele
Mayor

Charlotte Madden
Acting City Clerk



